








March 9, 2023 

Mr. & Mrs. Shmuel Berry Weiss 
847 Ivy Hill Road 
Woodmere, NY 11598        

Re:  Pool, Pavilion & Fencing – Denial Letter REVISED 
Section 41 Block 112 Lot 7 

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Weiss: 

A letter was sent back on July 7, 2022, notifying you that your permits for the pool, pavilion and fencing are not 
compliant. Your permits are also expired, and fees are due (see enclosed notices). In review of your final survey for 
the swimming pool, fencing and pavilion project, it has been noted that there are items which are not in compliance 
with the Zoning Board decision and Zoning Code. Based on the non-conformance with the following sections in 
the Zoning Code of the Inc. Village of Woodsburgh and the Zoning Board decision from June 25, 2020. 

1. §150-50.B. Fences: No fence installed shall be higher than 4 feet.
a. The fence was installed at 5 feet.

2. §150-47.H Swimming Pools: No pool shall be located closer than 25 feet to the property lines on a corner
lot.

a. The pool was installed at 23.5 feet from the property line at Hickory Road.
b. The fence was approved by the board to be 5 feet from the Hickory Road property line and the

fence will be on the property line.

You must make application to the Zoning Board for a variance. That application must be made within 60 days of 
the date of this determination and must include one original, and 7 copies of the application, related documents, 
plans, one PDF via email (Dana@woodsburghny.com) or on a thumb drive and a filing fee of $2,000. 

Regards, 

Dennis Fromigia 
Building Inspector 

CC: Michael Rant Engineer (Email: info@northcoastcivil.com) 
39 West Main Street  
Oyster Bay, NY 11771 
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